
 

 

 

Bishop Anthony Randazzo  
the fourth Bishop of Broken Bay  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pope Francis has appointed Bishop Anthony Randazzo the fourth Bishop of Broken 
Bay, a diocese that covers much of Sydney’s North Shore and the New South Wales 
Central Coast. Source: ACBC. 
Bishop Randazzo, an auxiliary bishop in the Archdiocese of Sydney, succeeds 
Archbishop Peter A. Comensoli, whose episcopacy in Broken Bay ended in July 2018 
after he was appointed Archbishop of Melbourne. 
Born in Sydney, Bishop Randazzo grew up in southeast Queensland and went on to 
study at the Pius XII Provincial Seminary and the University of Queensland. He was 
ordained a priest for Brisbane Archdiocese in 1991. 
After parish and diocesan responsibilities in Brisbane, Bishop Randazzo moved to 
Rome, where he gained qualifications in canon law from the Pontifical Gregorian 
University. He later worked for five years at the Congregation for the Doctrine of the 
Faith. 
Upon returning to Australia, Bishop Randazzo served as rector of Holy Spirit 
Seminary, which trains priests for the five dioceses of Queensland, before being 
appointed an auxiliary bishop for Sydney in 2016. 
Bishop Randazzo said during his ministry, and especially his ministry in neighbouring 
Sydney Archdiocese, he had observed the Diocese of Broken Bay to be “a vibrant, 
animated, and Spirit-filled Church”. 
“I have a great sense of hopeful expectation as I anticipate how we will live the life of 
faith and discipleship together and how we will give witness to the Good News of 
Jesus Christ in our world,” Bishop Randazzo said. 
“With the priests and deacons by my side, I pray that we will serve Christ’s faithful 
with charity, mercy and joy. I look forward to meeting the people of the diocese from 
all walks of life, age and culture.” 
 

https://youtu.be/i71flsuWvcA 

13th October  2019 

28TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

 

 

Parish Priest 
   Rev. Robert Borg  
   Robert.borg@bbcatholic.org.au 
   Phone:  9982 1058   
 

Assistant Priest 
   Rev. Bogdan Skupien 
   Bogdan.skupien@bbcatholic.org.au 
   Phone: 9982 1058 
 

Deacon 
   Dcn. David McKenzie 
   David. McKenzie@bbcatholic.org.au 
   Phone: 9982 1058 
 

Parish Secretary 
   Amanda Eason 
   Email: lakesparishoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Baptism & Sacramental Program 
    Email: sacramentslakes@bbcatholic.org.au  
                                                                                  
Catechist Coordinator 
    Alicen van Bokhoven  
    Email:  
alicen.vanBokhoven@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Parish Finance 
    Therese Oakley  
    Email: accounts@lakesparish.org.au 
 

Music Ministry 
     Sarah Webster 
     Email: music@lakesparish.org.au 
 

Parish Office 
    56 Veterans Parade, Collaroy Plateau, 2097 
    Phone:  9982 1058  (during office hours) 
    Email:  lakesparishoffice@bbcatholic.org.au  
    Web:   www.lakesparish.org.au  
 

  Office Hours are: 
    Monday to  Friday  8-30am-3pm 
 

Emergency Calls: 
    0472 747 411  
 

St Joseph’s School   
  Principal - Virginia Outred - Phone: 9913 3766 
 

St Rose School  
  Principal - Josie Vescio - Phone: 9982 1467 

------------------------------------------ 
     Please submit items for the bulletin to 

lakesbulletinteam@bbcatholic.org.au  

NEXT SUNDAY’S READINGS 
                  20th October 

 
      Ex 17:8-13  

       2 Tim 3:14-4:2 
      Lk 18:1-8 A Year of Discernment  2019 
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A Year of Discernment  2019 
A Year of Discernment  2019 

 

“I am deeply grateful to have 
had Bishop Randazzo as my 
close collaborator in Sydney 
over the past three years. I 
have been enriched by his 
counsel and inspired by his 
love of God and God’s people. 

While the Archdiocese of Sydney will be sad to see him leave, we 
are pleased that he will not be moving far and look forward to 
continuing working with him in service of the people of our region”, 
Archbishop Fisher added.  

“Bishop Randazzo also brings to his new task broad experience as a 
parish priest, canonist, seminary rector and bishop. He will now 
shepherd a flock of over 200,000 Catholics across Sydney’s north 
shore, northern beaches and the Central Coast”. Bishop Randazzo 
said he was honoured and humbled by the appointment, and 
grateful to the Holy Father for the confidence he has shown in him.  
 
“Ultimately, this appointment is not about me; it is about Jesus 
Christ, and about how we, as living members of the Body of Christ, 
bring Him to the world by the way we live out our baptismal 
vocation with love. We are instruments in His hands”, he said.   

“While I accept this appointment with great anticipation, I am also 
sad to leave the Archdiocese of Sydney. The three years that I have 
spent in Sydney have been a great blessing”, he added. “Archbishop 
Fisher has been a father and brother to me, a mentor and guide, a 
helper and wise friend. I am grateful to him for his leadership, and 

for his example of how to be a priest and Bishop”. “Another 
highlight has been moving around the various regions of Sydney, 
particularly the western region for which I have been responsible.  

I am overwhelmed by the generosity of the people of God in 
Sydney. I have shared with them their joys and struggles and 

witnessed their desire for good, hopeful and happy families. There 
is a wonderful dynamic of vibrancy in the people of Sydney, and I 
will be eternally grateful to God for my time with them”, Bishop 

Randazzo said.  

 
The date for Bishop Randazzo’s installation will be announced 

shortly.  

 

Fairtrade Products  

It is well known that products such as tea, 

coffee, clothing and footwear can sometimes 

be produced using unethical products and 

services, and practices that include unfair 

working conditions, including child labour        

and slavery.  

In addressing the issue of modern slavery, Pope 

Francis states that “Faced with this tragic reality, no one can wash 

their hands of it without being, in some way, an accomplice to this 

crime against humanity”* Parishes that are making ethical 

purchases are actively participating in the fight against modern 

slavery. 

Extraordinary Mission Month  

October 2019 has been designated an  

Extraordinary Missionary Month, to      

celebrate the 100th anniversary of Pope 

Benedict XV's Apostolic Letter Maximum 

Illud, on the propagation on the faith 

throughout the world. The theme is 

‘Baptised and Sent’. Further details of the 

                  month can be found here:                                                               

                              http://www.october2019.va/en.html 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Wisdom (25 - 27 October 2019) 

A weekend retreat where we will take a walk in the fields of Holy 
Wisdom. We will explore the wisdom figure of Hokhmah (Sophia) 
and some related wisdom teachings of Jesus. The retreat will be 
in the wisdom contemplative tradition, combining some sharing 
with meditation, silence and reflection. 

DATE: 25-27 October 2019  

VENUE: Benedictine Abbey 695 Jamberoo Mountain Road,        

Jamberoo  

ARRIVAL: Registration Friday 25th between 3 – 4.30 pm  

Welcome and Meditation – 6 pm  

DEPARTURE: Sunday afternoon  

PRESENTER: Sr Magdalen Mather osb 

COST: $90.00 for retreat plus accommodation costs.  

DAILY: Day attendance is possible if you cannot make the whole 

retreat. Cost $30 per day. Morning and afternoon tea available. 

Please bring your own lunch.  

BOOKINGS: To make your booking, register for this retreat or  

make payments, please phone Sr Hannah at 02 4236 0533 

(Monday – Friday, 10 am – 3 pm) Email:                                          

cottageretreats@jamberooabbey.org.au 

 

 

 

 

Giving the Gift of Faith.  The love you have for The Lakes     

Parish continues when you make a gift to the Church through 
your Will.  Like the generous gifts of other  parishioners, you can 
continue to propagate the faith with a considered  bequest. Once 
you have provided for your family, you may like to support our 
church family by leaving a percentage of your estate in your Will. 
For more information on Wills and the Gift of Faith, please call 
The Parish office on 9982 1058. Thank you for your consideration.  

https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=67a5a02320&e=9656280212


 

 

 The Lakes Catholic Parish welcomes...  

THE CATHEDRAL SINGERS 

This group of singers from a range of 
Christian denominations, dedicated 
to excellence in Church music 
through  Parish visits and concerts. 

The Cathedral Singers, under the 
direction of organist Jim Abraham 
(who played for Midnight Mass at 
the Lakes in 2018), will lead the music at the Vigil (5:30pm) Mass 
on SATURDAY OCTOBER 19, and afterwards give a short concert 
in the Parish Hall. 

Please join us for a light supper (tea, coffee & finger food) and an 
evening of beautiful singing. Gold coin (or other) donation 
gratefully received at the door. All welcome - please invite your 
friends!                  http://www.cathedralsingers.org.au/ 

 

The Annual Catechist Memorial Raffle                                      
raised an amazing $1940.00  

Thanks again to all our very 

generous parishioners and 

friends who purchased tickets 

and donated prizes. The bibles 

given to the Year 6 catholic 

students in our public schools will always remind them that they 

are valued members  of the Lakes Catholic Parish. 

 

 
Catholic Mission Parish Appeal for the       
19th & 20th October 

 

 

Parish Pastoral Council  
I would like parishioners to        
consider if they wish to be on the 
new Parish Pastoral  Council (PPC).  
PPCs are one of the structures 
strongly recommended by the 
Bishops of the Second  Vatican Council. The PPC is to assist the 
parish priest and the parish    community in the Church’s apostolic 
work in the field of making the Gospel known.  
PPCs witness to the basic equality of dignity of all members by 
reason of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist, highlighting the 
role of all to share in the Saving mission of Jesus.  
During the Easter Season our readings focused on the Acts of the      
Apostles and the growth of the Early Church after the               
Resurrection. It is a good time for our parish to look at how we 
grow our parish.  
So if you feel that is an appropriate way for you to  focus your 
talents in the parish, please contact the Parish Office and leave 
your details.  
I will have a gathering of those interested to open up more as to 
what the PPC can do for the parish and the commitment it will  
Involve.                       Fr Robert  

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS  
Those who are sick:  Pauline Bedford, Margaret 

McNamara, Margaret Collins, Wendy Ochs, Tony 

Adrian, Berna Banister, Mandy Rossetti, Sharon 

Frazer, Elizabeth (Betty) Borg, Trish Townley            

Fr Gerry Ryan, Irma Reid, Cath O’Connell and Chris Colman.  

Recently Deceased - Joan Tebbett and Yasmin Stelling. May they 

rest in God’s peace and love forever.        

It is with great sadness that we advise one 
of our beloved cantors at St. Joseph - 
Yasmin Stelling - passed away suddenly last 
week.  
Yasmin’s beautiful voice and presence will 
be greatly missed by The Lakes Parish, and 
our thoughts and prayers are with her 
family and friends at this very difficult time. 

 

Past students and staff are invited to celebrate the 90th 
Anniversary of St Paul’s and CBC Manly on Saturday 19th 
October 2.00pm—5.30pm. We hope you are able to attend. 
Please RSVP stpaulsoba@dbb.catholic.edu.au  

https://stpaulsmanly.nsw.edu.au/90th-anniversary/  

 

 

SAFEGUARDING & PLENARY COUNCIL  MEETING 

 

You are invited to learn how you 

can be part of Plenary Council 

2020 - Phase 2 Listening and 

Discerning Experience and  of the 

way forward for next year’s 

gathering of the Australian 

Church.  

At this same meeting there will be 

some time given to the Safeguarding Measures that our Diocese 

has introduced. This will assist our parish in having a safe 

environment for children and venerable adults.  

Please encourage anyone you know to come with you.                     

Tuesday 15 October 10am or 7.30pm in the Fr Amiel Sobb Hall   

(The Lakes Parish Hall), Lagoon St Narrabeen.  

A Year of Discernment  2019 A Year of Discernment  2019 

http://www.cathedralsingers.org.au/
https://stpaulsmanly.nsw.edu.au/90th-anniversary/


 

 

What's Happening at The Lakes 
See parish calendar on website www.lakesparish.org.au/parish-calendar 

BEING PART OF THE COMMUNITY 

ARE YOU REGISTERED WITH OUR PARISH? 
If you are new to The Lakes Parish, WELCOME.  Please 
provide your details on the 'Parishioner Information Form’ 
available in church foyers  
or go to:  
http://www.lakesparish.org.au/parish-registration 
Already registered?   Please let us know if you: 
- Have changed address. 
- Welcomed a new child into the family. 
- Would like to support our Parish and join our 
   Planned Giving program. 
- Plan to enrol your child in one of our Parish 
   Schools.   
- If you require a reference for high school.  
   Privacy laws requires the Parish Priest to have  
   met with the family prior to completing the 
   reference request.  Please contact the office to 
   make an appointment.     

  

MINISTERS NEEDED 

Our parish is in need of more 

ministers. We could do with many 

more Altar Servers and Acolytes.  We are also in need of 

Ministers of Communion and  Readers. Our ministries 

show us that we are called by our  baptism to participate 

in the liturgical life of our parish. If you would like to 

become actively involved in our parish,  please consider 

joining one of our ministries. You will be rostered on  

usually once per month. Please contact the parish office if 

you would like more information on the various ministries 

you could be involved in.  parishoffice@lakesparish.org.au 

 

Parishioners are asked not to 
move the orange  bollards that 
protect the soft fall in the 
shaded area in St Joseph 
School grounds.  

Parking cars there damages the 
children’s play area.  

 

 

 

 

LATEST ISSUE OF                                        
CATHOLIC WEEKLY    

AND BROKEN BAY NEWS                                        
AVAILABLE   

IN CHURCH FOYER 

Liturgical Calendar (Subject to Change) 

Next Week - Weekday Masses and Devotions 

Date Title Time 

Mon, 14-10-2019  Mass - St Joseph - Fr Robert 7:30am 

Tue,  15-10-2019  Mass - St Joseph  - Fr Robert 7:00pm 

Wed, 16-10- 2019  Mass - St Rose  - Fr Robert 9:30am 

Wed, 16-10-2019  Mass - Elizabeth Jenkins  - Fr Bogdan 11:00am 

Thu,  17-10-2019  Mass - St Joseph  - Fr Robert 9:30am 

Fri,   18-10-2019  Mass - St Joseph  - Fr Robert 7:30am 

Sat,  19-10-2019  Morning Prayer & Rosary  -  St Joseph  8:30am 

Sat,  19-10-2019  Mass, Adoration, Penance - Anoint Sick - SJ - BS 9:30am 

Next Week Other Events 

Date Title Time 

Mon, 14-10- 2019 Kidsgroup - LPH 9:30am 

Mon, 14-10- 2019 Cantor Lessons  -  SR 3:00pm 

Mon, 14-10- 2019 Cantor Lessons  -  SJ 3:00pm 

Mon, 14-10- 2019 Community Prayer Evening - SJ 7:30pm 

Wed, 16-10- 2019 Tai Chi Group - LPH 11:00am 

Wed, 16-10- 2019 Cantor Lessons  -  SR 3:00pm 

Thu,  17-10-2019 Dance Group  - LPH 7:30pm 

Fri,   18-10- 2019 Men’s Connect Group - H2O Café 9:00am 

Fri,   18-10- 2019 Cantor Lessons - SR 3:00pm 

Fri,   18-10- 2019 Cantor Lessons - SJ  3:00pm 

Sat,  19–10-2019 Cathedral Singers - SJ & LPH  5:30pm 

Sun, 20-10-2019 Morning Tea - SJ 10:00am 

Next Sunday Masses 

Date Title Time 

Sat,  19–10-2019  Vigil Mass - St Joseph - Fr Robert 5:30pm 

Sun, 20-10-2019  Mass - St Rose - Fr Robert 8:00am 

Sun, 20-10-2019  Mass - St Joseph - Fr Robert/Dcn David 9:30am 

Sun, 20-10- 2019  Mass - War Vets - Fr  Bogdan 11:00am 

Sun, 20-10- 2019  Mass - St Rose - Baptism - Fr Bogdan/Dcn David 6:00pm 

A Year of Discernment  2019 

                          

A Year of Discernment  2019 

                 

Safeguarding Children          
A culture of Safeguarding values WISDOM…"Who is wise and 

understanding among you? Show by your good life that your works 

are done with gentleness born of wisdom." - James 3:13                                               

To report concerns or complaints please contact a 
member from the Diocesan Safeguarding  and Child  

Protection team.   
Office for Safeguarding (Chancery)  

02 8379 1605  
safeguarding@bbcatholic.org.au  

http://www.bbcatholic.org.au       

Pope Francis' Prayer   
Intention for October  
Holy Spirit  That the breath of the Holy Spirit engender a new 
missionary “spring” in the Church  

http://www.lakesparish.org.au/parish-calendar
http://www.lakesparish.org.au/parish-registration

